CACHE PEAK CIVIC ASSN.

MINUTES

Aug 2, 2007

Cache Peak Emergency Services Bldg.

Almo, Idaho

See the attached sign-up sheet.

Cordell called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  He listed several projects the Assn. has been working on including a cell tower, Welcome signs to Almo, bookmobile, almoidaho.com website, etc. and said we are not C.A.V.E. people (citizens against virtually everything).   He introduced Bob Wells, policy advisor to the governor, and Bob Meinan, Director of IDPR.

Bob Wells:  The purpose of the Governor’s office is to listen.  The Governor has heard the citizens of Almo.  The bunkhouse is not a done deal.  It is on hold for 90 days.  Wynn Dewsnup and Bob Meinan discussed business opportunities for the future of Almo.

The Governor doesn’t run the government like government – but like a business.  The Director is to maximize the property the state has.  He believes Wynn Dewsnup and Bob Menian can work together.  

Mark Babbitt asked if an interpretive center could be built with the funds instead of a bunkhouse.  Wells & Meinan don’t like the term interpretive center.  Call it something else.  Build an historical facility to house historical artifacts etc.  Bob Meinan said his job is to maximize and protect the park.  Dosen’t really care if it is a bunkhouse.

Stan Lloyd asked if a community center could be built.  Wells said grant money is available and he would help the community get grant money.  A private businessman could partner with the state also.

Johnny Erickson asked if a museum could be built in the area to showcase the history of the valley.  Hannah North asked for specific information about what would happen in 90 days.  Wells said a project will be going forward after 90 days and input from everyone will be welcome.  The governor, Meinan, and Wells will make the decision.

Bill Loughmiller stated he would like to see private enterprise given a chance.  He has received zero support from the park service and county zoning on his proposed projects.  He can see the bunkhouse turning into a motel.

Wells replied that he and Meinan have to protect the asset and make money.  The state doesn’t want to be in competition with private enterprise.  The tax monies have to have a way of recuping itself.

Brian Spencer said he may be misinformed and asked if the bunkhouse is in the $3 million range.   Wells said no, if built as planned, it is well below $1 million.  Cost isn’t irrelevant to the situation we are in.

Hannah North stated she served on the Stakeholder’s Advisory Team for the CRSP Master Plan.  The plan was to focus on 1) the natural qualities 2) ranching 3) recreation.  She asked “Do we trade off the natural qualities for generating revenue?

Sherrel Jensen stated that overnight people in that small park (Castle Rocks State Park) would create conflict in that small area.  

Sara Jane Ward asked what the timeline is on spending the money.  Wells said it is not the citizens worry.  The money will be lost if it isn’t used.  July 1, 2008 is the deadline for IDPR to use it in the parks.  The money can be spent in another park.

Wynn Dewsnup stated that he has made an offer to the state.  Can the $$$ for the bunkhouse be used for other projects in Castle Rocks State Park?  The answer is yes.  His offer is contingent upon using the funds on projects other than the bunkhouse.  He is proposing to build a conference center and hotel rooms.  Wynn asked Wells “Do I have assurance the bunkhouse will not be built if I go ahead with my business plan?  Bob Wells said yes.  Wynn proposes to help IDPR with cash.  He will give percentage of money coming through his business back to IDPR.  

IDPR looks at it from a business point of view.  They had an opportunity for an injection of $$$ from the legislature.  The governor told Bob Meinan to take care of state parks.  Bob Wells said if this doesn’t work, IDPR will never have this opportunity again.

Clay Hardy county commissioner stated that if this isn’t resolved amicably, the Almo-Conner road may not be designated a state road.  Bob Wells said he had seen a recent memo stating the road would be a state road.  Dennis Crane said the state needs to take over the road and we need to work with the park and stay on a positive note.   Wells said the last letter from the IDOT said the road would be a state road.

Hannah North asked what is the public process for input on the funds if a bunkhouse is not built.  

Bob Meinan? Said IDPR heard us and will go forward pretty fast to enhance opportunities at Castle Rocks.  Funds will be used to improve the area so people can use it.

Cordell Sheridan stated the the community was promised that Castle Rocks State Park would be a day use only park.  Cordell felt that the parks could be self-sufficient.  Wells said no parks are.

Bettina Rosenburg would like to know what the community can do to help in the time period we have to support the park.  Garrett Dewsnup asked Bob Meinan if ideas from the community could be used for spending the money on something besides the bunkhouse.  Bob Meinan stated he is against an interpretive center.  The park needs facilities and capabilities for the users.

Richard Bruesch suggested if you have money to spend, spend it on ranch buildings.

Johnny Erickson suggested the community give suggestions that $$ for the bunkhouse be used elsewhere and Wells said the $$$ can’t be spent on anything but the bunkhouse or lose it???

Clyde Simmons stated that the community supported a “bunkhouse” for scout groups but the state “bunkhouse” became more.  It is not a motel because they don’t pay taxes.  Go back to the original concept and if needed, ten years from now, use it for expansion.

Jay Black stated he is disappointed in the Stakeholder Advisory Team Meetings.  Funding was never mentioned and why weren’t we told about raising revenue?  

Wallace Keck said the park manager’s job is to 1) track how many people 2) how much money 3)  protect the resource.

Bob Wells apologized that they (state) didn’t communicate that the parks needed to make revenue.

Ideas were suggested about possible things the locals could do to create businessopportuniltes to the area.  Marion Ward said she had people come to go on cattle drives.

Mark Babbitt suggested businesses pay something to the parks.  Wells said he doesn’t want to disenfranchise local business by imposing  $$ for the parks on local businesses.

Kent Durfee stated the process went too far.  More communication should have involved the community and not just a few on how to spend the money.  He hopes we all can learn from this and that the government will work with the public on future projects.

Wells said Gov. Otter said when this is all put together, he would attend an opportunity that hi-lites Almo and cowboys in Almo .

The announcement by IDPR and the governors office concluded.

The following agenda items were presented.

Mike Santini said there is a no-burn, open burn policy in Cassia Co. until Sep. 15.  Cassia Co. is declared an emergency.  If anyone is interested in signing up equipment for fire fighting, contact Mike Santini.  If anyone needs a fire break around their home, Ace Fire will provide a fire truck on standby while it is built.  Contact Ryan Berlin, Forest Service, Burley, if you want an assessment made on your home and they will make suggestions.

Kimberly Ottley reported that Elba had to raise $10,000 and it would be matched for their park playground.  The matching grant money may be available the end of August and must be spent by November or it goes back.  They have raised $9,000.

Mark Babbitt made a motion the Assn. donate $1,000 to the playground.  Kent Durfee seconded the motion and the motion passed.  

Dee Ann Spencer reported that Edge Wireless has received grant money to build cell towers in the area.  They will be built by 2008. 

A thank-you to John McCray & Steve Cherry for success in getting a cell tower in the area.

Bettina Bruesch thinks public involvement is important and has been positive and don’t give up.

Janis Dufee suggested that CPCA get behind restoring ranch building at CRSP.  Bill Loughmiller stated that if the $1 million for the bunkhouse is lost – so what?

Cordell thanked Wynn Dewsnup for his involvement in opposing the bunkhouse.  Janis Durfee commented that no one has responded to our letters of opposition not State, IDPR etc.

Lex Kuneau suggested that the library group goes to organizations for donations.  The money patrons pay should be a small percent of the budget.  Need to get on the list of organizations and add the bookmobile to the list.  Janis will invite the Kuneaus’s to visit the Bookmobile in August.

The meeting adjourned at 10:10 p.m.

Bill Loughmiller paid his membership dues.

